nuclear weapons or other nuclear-explosive devices, the nuclear-
weapon-state parties undertook, in return, to pursue negotiations

in good faith and at an early date towards nuclear disarmament. We
regret that the nuclear-weapon states have not done more to fulfil
their part of the NPT bargain. An effective non-proliferation system
is in the interest of all states. But to be fully effective and to
serve the interests of all states, the non-proliferation system

must entail restraints on vertical as well as horizontal nuclear
proliferation.

An important achievement has been the growth in the number of the
treaty's adherents from just over 80 at the time of the review con-
ference to about 100. Parties to the treaty now include almost all
of the most highly-industrialized countries and the great majority
of developing countries. By forswearing the acquisition of nuclear-
explosive devices and by placing all of their nuclear activities
under IAEA-administered safeguards to verify this commitment, this
impressive group of states from all regions of the world has clearly
rejected the mistaken notion that either the possession of nuclear
weapons or the retention of an option to acquire them is a guarantee
of security in some way essential to national sovereignty and the
reinforcement of national prestige. It is cause for the deepest
concern, however, that this encouraging perspective is not yet
shared by certain other states advanced in nuclear technology or in
the process of acquiring that technology. We appeal to those states
to reassess their reasons for not making a firm commitment to the
non-proliferation objective, either by adhering to the NPT or in
some other equally binding and verifiable way.

In its Final Declaration, the NPT Review Conference urged that "in
all achievable ways" steps be taken to strengthen the application

of nuclear safeguards as the reasonable and necessary condition for
international co-operation in the peaceful uses of nuclear energy.
Canada has taken this appeal very seriously indeed. We have made it
clear in the negotiation of new bilateral nuclear co-operation agree-
ments and in the renegotiation of others that we are determined to
ensure that Canadian nuclear assistance will be used solely for
peaceful non-explosive purposes.

We have been gratified by the measures that have been taken in the
IAEA and among suppliers since the NPT Review Conference to reinforce
and broaden the application of nuclear safeguards. Important steps
have been taken in safeguards agreements concluded by a number of
countries with the IAEA in the past year, especially their explicit
exclusion of any explosive use and strengthened provisions for the
application of safeqguards to technology transfers. We very much
welcome the detailed study being given in the IAEA and elsewhere to
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